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 Special Education Director (Contractor) 

 

Re:  Special Education Report 

 
Speech/Language Therapy 
The district has contracted with DotCom Therapy to provide speech/language therapy for 

eligible students at Port Alsworth and Perryville.  With the retirement of Deb Fortune, 

contractor for Speech Language Services, the district has contracted with Presence Learning, a 

tele-therapy company, to provide speech/language therapy for eligible students at Port Heiden, 

Chignik Lagoon, Chignik Bay, and Levelock.  These services will be provided by a certified 

speech language pathologist.  

 

Special Education Professional Development: 

The special education teachers are participating in the Alaska State Special Education 

Conference being held February 5-7, 2018.  This is a wonderful opportunity for professional 

growth including learning new skills and networking with fellow special educators. 

 

Indicators 8 and 14 

Alaska DEED is collecting data for the Post-School Outcomes (Indicator 14) and parent 

Involvement (Indicator 8).  The state is required to report these data to the federal Office of 

Special Education Programs as part of Alaska/s State Performance Plan/Annual Performance 

Report.  Two surveys will be conducted this spring.  The Post-School Outcomes Survey is for 

all students who left school in 2016-2017.  The Parent Involvement Survey is sent to all parents 

or guardians who currently have a student on an IEP.   LPSD has submitted the required data to 

the state. 

 

Destruction of Special Education Records 
Lake and Peninsula School District will be destroying special education records that are no 

longer needed.  These records are at least 5 years old and for students who have exited from 

LPSD special education.  Letters have been sent to the last known address of parents of students 

that have records scheduled to be destroyed.  Notice has been posted on LPSD’s Facebook page 

and faxed to each village council for posting.  Parents will have a minimum of 45 days notice 

before the destruction of records. 
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